McKownville Improvement Association
Founded 1924

To: Mr. Michael Franchini, Deputy Commissioner
Albany County Department of Public Works
449 New Salem Road
Voorheesville, New York 12186
From: Don Reeb, President, McKownville Improvement Association
5 Norwood Street
McKownville, New York 12203
Subject: Signs on Fuller Road
Date: June 10, 2003

The newly installed road signs, “Do Not Block the Intersection” on Fuller Road in McKownville
were welcomed by the residents on Providence, Mercer and Warren streets and by all of the
other 900 or so members of the McKownville Improvement Association. I received several calls
thanking me for the signs on the day they were installed.

The members of the Association are quite confident that your Department has more than enough
work to keep you very busy. That you took the time to provide this small and strongly desired
service so very quickly is simply wonderful. The cooperation between the Town of Guilderland
and your Department in providing these signs prompted several comments of appreciation from
members of the Association at our recent meeting, June 5, 2003.

The McKownville Improvement Association was organized nearly eighty years and while I have
been president for only the past few years I know only too well how difficult it is to get action on
a neighborhood’s request. I also know that it is difficult to demonstrate appreciation for public
services received. But a copy of this letter is being sent to your Commissioner and while I am
sure that your hard work is already well recognized, hopefully this letter will again provide proof
that you are a much appreciated public servant.

Thank you again.

CC  Mr. George Nealon, Commissioner
Albany County Department of Public Works
449 New Salem Road
Voorheesville, New York 12186
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